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Overview 
 

The project is designed to improve safety, operations and pavement conditions on WIS 21 
in Juneau County, including improvements at the WIS 21/WIS 80 intersection and the WIS 
21/County G intersection.  
 

Project Location 

The project limits are WIS 21 between Sheridan Street, Necedah, and the east Juneau 
County Line/Wisconsin River. 

Recommended Improvements 

• Replace the concrete pavement at the WIS 21 and WIS 80 intersection 
• Resurface WIS 21 and WIS 80  

• Replace traffic signals at the WIS 21 and WIS 80 intersection 

• Construct a roundabout at the WIS 21 and County G intersection 

• Upgrade all non-compliant curb ramps along WIS 21 

• Replacing safety beam guard along the entire length of the project 

• Install rumble strips along the entire length of the project 

• Replace pavement marking 

Real estate  
 

Real estate strip acquisition will be needed at the WIS 21 and WIS 80 intersection for curb 
ramp improvements and at the WIS 21 and County G intersection for the roundabout. 
Temporary easements will be required for other improvements along the project.  
 
Proposed traffic impacts 
 

During construction of the WIS 21 and WIS 80 intersection, WIS 21 will have short term 
closures to through traffic. The proposed detours will use WIS 173 and WIS 80 for one 
stage and WIS 80, WIS 58, WIS 82 and WIS 13 for the other stage. During the completion 
of the resurfacing operations, WIS 21 will remain open to traffic and constructed with 
single-lane closures through flagging operations. 
 
Project Schedule 
60% Plans      March 2021 
Environmental Document    July 2021 
Virtual Public Involvement Meeting  November 2021 
Real Estate Plat     November 2021 
Real Estate Acquisitions Complete  May 2023 
90% Plans       February 2023 
Final Plans      May 2023 
Construction      Summer 2025* 
 
*Construction could be advanced to 2024 if funding becomes available. 
 
 



Project website  

The project website can be found at www.wisconsindot.gov. Search WIS 21 (Sheridan St 
to east County Line), or click the Studies and Projects tab to find Southwest Region 
projects.   

Public input 

Your comments assist us in developing a project that will serve the needs of the traveling 
public as well as the needs of the local community. Your input is welcome and appreciated 
throughout the life of the design and construction process. Comments/input submitted by 
December 31, 2021 can be considered for the design process.  

1. Fill out the comment form attached to this document 

2. Or email comments or questions to the contacts listed below 
 

Nathaniel Schumaker, P.E. 
WisDOT Project Manager 
3550 Mormon Coulee Road 
La Crosse WI 54601 
(608) 789-5538 
nathaniel.schumaker@dot.wi.gov 

Brad Halvensleben, PE 
KL Engineering 
Project Manager 
5400 King James Way,                    

Suite 200 
Madison, WI 53719 
(608) 663-1218 
bhalvensleben@klengineering.        

com 
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